
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 1, 2013 

Annual  Club Dinner and Party Everyone who attended the annual CVSR 

Dinner and Party seemed to enjoy themselves as usual.  22 Members, 

spouses and guests attended the event on Saturday night April 13 at 158 

Main Street in Jeffersonville where we have been several times before. 

After an excellent meal we had a very short meeting and then members gave 

out lots of great awards including the annual rotating Bright Idea and 

Builder’s Awards and lots of paper plate awards.  Names were drawn for 

five decorated metal plaques provided by Donnie Clark, a former member 

of the club who hosted a visit and meeting of our club in January. 

Bright Idea Award from Dan to Bob B.: (Sold his Camaro convertible) 

Builder’s Award:  Dan to Matt.  (Changed to “Get Building Award”) 

Harold to Art: New Math Award   

Harold to Tim: Silver Plate #1Award.  

Harold to Dan: Silver Plate #2 Award  

Bob B. to Joe: Conversion Award 

Bob B. to Art: Revenge is Sweet Award (Newly designated rotating award 

for those who run out of gas!) 

Dan to Tim: No Job is Too Small Award 

Dan to Art: Low tech Gas Gauge for Hi Tech Chevy Award 

Larry to Donny: Golf Cart-Sally’s Watering Wagon Award 

Larry to Art: Trunk Artist Award 

Art to Harold:  Great Punctuation Award 

Art to Bob B:  Never Give Up Award 

Art to Bob L:  The Frog Wins Award 



Art to Jan:  Restless Wrench Award 

Drawing for the Donnie Clark plaques: 

 Winners: Harold, Bob L., Art, Tim and Jan 

Tim to Bob B. Horn Honkin’ Cadillac Award 

Tim to Art:  Low Tech Gas Gauge Award 

Tim to Art: Walkin’ Tall Award 

Tim to Art:  Editor-in-Chief Award 

Tim to Harold:  Four More Years Award 

Tim to Dan:  Purple Pig Perfect Pair Award 

Tim to Jan: Buick Lacks in Go Makes up in Low Award 

Tim to Mary: Driving your Davey Award 

Tim to Stan: Don’t Know What He Was Shifting Award 

 

Wow!  Lots of awards...and lots of fun. Special recognition goes out to Tim 

for going “beyond the call of duty” with nine awards given out! 

 

Summer Events: We still have no volunteers for a Summer Events Committee 

so perhaps we can “wing it” for a change and do some “spur of the moment” 

events and also go to many of the events offered each year by lots of other 

clubs and groups in the area.  

Here are listings of some of the things we might want to do in May. Some of 

them are courtesy of Wayne Groth who was the D.J. at the Essex Automotive 

Wednesday night Cruise-Ins two years ago. Those marked with asterisks have 

been confirmed by way of flyers, etc. whereas others are listed in anticipation 

of the event being held again this year on the same respective weekend. 

 

Essex Automotive Wednesday Night Cruise-Ins*.  There were no cruise-ins last 

year at this location but they’re back again for this summer as insurance and 

food concessions (Sausage Shack) issues have apparently been resolved. First 

night was this week Wednesday May 1. 

Thursday night cruise-in at Mallett's Bay.* Not sure which Thursday night it 

will start. It is scheduled to start up again though. 

 May 3-6 Hudson River Valley Rhinebeck 2013 Car Show*. Dutchess County 

Fairgrounds, Rhinebeck, NY 



Cars and Coffee of Vermont. May 18* Third Saturday of each month during 

the summer.  South Burlington High School.  7 AM to 9 AM. This appears to 

be a new event to the area. There are many sponsors listed and it seems to be a 

national event that is just coming to this area. 

May 25-26 Champlain Valley Spring Nationals.  Clinton County Fairgrounds, 

Plattsburgh, NY. 

May 31-June 2 NSRA Street Rod Nationals East*, York, PA.  

 

Summer Meeting Locations.  We have places to hold our club meetings 

through the second meeting in June. 
May 7    Don  Sullivan                 June 4    Harold Douse 

May 21  Gabe  Gagne    June 18  Tim Sargent 

 

Newsletter Deliverance Your newsletter editor sends the newsletter out by e-

mail both in the “body” of the newsletter as well as an attachment.  It probably 

comes through better as an attachment so keep this in mind when you open it 

up each month.  “Within the body” may cut off some aspects of it such as the 

heading logo. 

 

See you all at Don’s this coming Tuesday and Gabe’s two 

weeks after that! 
 www.ChamplainValleyStreetRodders.com 

336 Birchwood Drive 

Colchester, VT 05446 

Pres.: Harold Douse 802-893-3966 

Vice Pres.: Tim Sargent 802-635-6187 

Secretary: Art Stultz 802-879-7283 

Treasurer: Dan Sargent 802-527-2827 

info@ChamplainValleyStreetRodders.com 

 

Summer! 


